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Monday ladies and gentlemen welcome to                                          
ask the theologian I'm glad you're here                                         
today as we come to rightly divide the                                          
word of truth and look forward to taking                                        
your biblical theological worldview                                             
questions right here at the beginning of                                        
the week first of all let me say                                                
congratulations to those of you in Great                                        
Britain you are now a country again                                             
after all these years good for you I                                            
don't know what took you so long I don't                                        
even know why you got into the European                                         
Union which is a European disaster why                                          
did you get into that in the first place                                        
your politicians told you not to get                                            
into that and yet you got into it you                                           
know it's interesting though in the 70s                                         
when your politicians were warning not                                          
to get into it it was the liberal                                               
politicians who were saying that this                                           
was bad because of national sovereignty                                         
issues and somehow the Conservatives won                                        
that and the Conservatives were wrong                                           
and the Liberals were right and                                                 
somewhere in history they swapped                                               
positions and they switched now actually                                        
I think liberalism changed liberalism                                           
became progressivism liberalism became a                                        
mental disorder liberalism wasn't the                                           
things which liberate that's what                                               
liberalism was at one point and so the                                          
Liberal Party in the 1970s as the                                               
European Union was in its infancy                                               
obviously not called the European Union                                         
as it was coming about                                                          
they were the Liberals who wanted to be                                         
liberated they were much like the in                                            
many cases like the libertarians today                                          
they were saying no no no no no and yet                                         
the party excuse me the country said yes                                        
yes yes yes yes and you ended up in the                                         
European disaster now I just want to say                                        
again to Great Britain congratulations                                          
today as this is the first Monday in                                            
about 40 years you have been free and                                           
independent doesn't it feel good take a                                         
deep breath you Brits and enjoy you're                                          
kind of like an American                                                        
can now independent untethered to that                                          
Big Mama Nettie State they call the                                             
European Union at now let me tell you                                           
why these kind of national unions if you                                        
will are a bad thing as a matter of fact                                        
I think you could apply this almost to                                          
any area of life family life church life                                        
at the end maybe will apply it to church                                        
life a little bit but the like the                                              



European Union for example it is not an                                         
alliance the North American Treaty                                              
Organization is an alliance it's a                                              
voluntary alliance you can get out at                                           
any time simple vote of your legislator                                         
your your you know you you don't have to                                        
have a vote of the people all these kind                                        
of things you don't have to go through                                          
years and years and years of trying to                                          
get out you just say hey we're out of                                           
here and it can be done that is not what                                        
the European Union is and I would                                               
venture to say that almost never should                                         
a country should a church should a                                              
company should an individual should a                                           
family get into something that you                                              
cannot also get out of and get out of                                           
very quickly now when when you get into                                         
these unions like the European Union                                            
there are some some some rules of the                                           
Union which may not even exist at this                                          
point which you cannot later ignore thus                                        
you have given up your sovereignty it                                           
used to be in the 1970s when Great                                              
Britain entered into this European                                              
market as it was called at that time                                            
that the pound sterling was the                                                 
worldwide currency it was what was used                                         
and they gave up that sovereignty by                                            
entering into the European markets and                                          
that and again the European market was                                          
the the precursor to the European Union                                         
now I think that any country that gives                                         
up the sovereignty of its currency is                                           
giving up its Nash                                                              
status and this I think there is never                                          
ever ever in a billion years a reason                                           
that a country should give up the                                               
sovereignty of its currency that's what                                         
it's exactly what Great Britain did you                                         
also give up the sovereignty of your                                            
border security and this is something I                                         
think also that a country should never                                          
do a country itself should determine                                            
under its laws and regulations who comes                                        
in and who goes out the European Union                                          
did not allow that you had to have                                              
access to anyone in Europe to come in                                           
well that means they came in through                                            
Greece they came in through other areas                                         
and moved on out of there and the the                                           
the culture I'll speak about this here                                          
in just a moment but the culture of                                             
Great Britain was indelibly changed when                                        
they entered into the European Union                                            
British society really has maybe gone                                           
away I think they're gonna try to                                               
rebuild that I think it's a good thing                                          
that they're going to try to rebuild                                            
that I think the world needs them to                                            
rebuild that but they basically gave up                                         
what it means to be British when they                                           



entered into the European Union                                                 
you give up your right to sovereign                                             
currency and sovereign borders then you                                         
give up also you you are you have                                               
someone else determining culturally who                                         
you are going to be I don't think any                                           
people groups should give up culturally                                         
who they're going to be and again that's                                        
what happened and they there became this                                        
thing called the European rather than                                           
the Brit and the Frenchman and the                                              
German there was the European and the                                           
European isn't anything and they needed                                         
to give that away now I just want to say                                        
congratulations to Great Britain for                                            
exiting the European Union I would say                                          
to any other European countries out                                             
there why don't you follow suit why                                             
don't you exit also why don't you just                                          
get out of that                                                                 
worthless little Union that is just                                             
taking you an adult man and putting a                                           
hook in your nose and a chain and                                               
they're dragging you around                                                     
listen pull out the whatever it takes to                                        
cut that chain and get away from that                                           
thing and let that nanny called European                                        
Union die a quick and sudden death the                                          
world would be better your country would                                        
be better and might I say to the United                                         
States who's never obviously been a part                                        
of the European Union but the United                                            
States the companies especially within                                          
the United States often bow down to what                                        
nanny Europe has said that companies                                            
ought to do this is again why you have                                          
to take every little website and say yes                                        
I understand you put cookies here                                               
because nanny Europe is saying you know                                         
cookies cookies cookies cookies cookies                                         
and her cookie stink actually and you                                           
know figure out what you want about                                             
cookies in your computer there are there                                        
are good ways to take care of that you                                          
know there's a little button you can                                            
turn those things off we do not need a                                          
government entity protecting us from                                            
cookies we do not also Bernie Sanders                                           
need a government entity that provides                                          
us chocolate chip cookies and                                                   
snickerdoodles also for free but this                                           
this is something that your that that                                           
American companies because often they do                                        
business in Europe they're bowing down                                          
to it and they're putting the United                                            
States under that as well now might I                                           
speak to you in California the                                                  
California Legislature has done the same                                        
thing how many times have you bought                                            
something and it says under California                                          
Standards this mattress is is deadly do                                         
not sleep on this you'd be better for                                           



you to sleep in poop on the roads of San                                        
Francisco than it would just sleep on                                           
this mattress and they've got all these                                         
things about about mattresses and about                                         
furniture and about this and that and                                           
the other you know I was helping my son                                         
put in a countertop the other day and I                                         
noticed it had a you know a warning                                             
California says it causes cancer and all                                        
of that cost every American lots and                                            
lots and lots of money now American                                             
companies ought to stand                                                        
- nanny California and stand-up - nanny                                         
Europe and say guess what California you                                        
don't have to buy mattresses you got                                            
freedom to put up a tent go for it and                                          
we ought to do that with European Union                                         
and with the California nanny state now                                         
after all you European countries exit                                           
the EU and just get out of that nanny I                                         
tell you what then why don't we all make                                        
the united nations our next step let's                                          
just close that sucker down - while                                             
we're at it wouldn't that be a good idea                                        
now the United Nations is not                                                   
necessarily have the same kind of                                               
sovereignty over its countries as the                                           
European Union did but certainly a lot                                          
of pressure there and a lot of cha-ching                                        
that's a wasted money and let's close                                           
down that thing - while we're at it and                                         
while we're at it let me just say why in                                        
the world would your church want to be a                                        
part of a denomination in which you have                                        
no say you've given up your sovereignty                                         
or there is such nanny influenced by                                            
that denomination that you really can't                                         
do something with in your church without                                        
the pressure coming from the                                                    
denomination and they've got access to                                          
all the members and they provide that                                           
pressure as well                                                                
I just happen to be fiercely independent                                        
I'm not for denominations I'm not for                                           
European Union's I'm not for the United                                         
Nations and I'm not for California well                                         
thanks for being here with us today                                             
I'm dr. Randi white this is ask the                                             
theologian and I am glad that you have                                          
joined us on this Monday hey I'll give                                          
you an advanced bit of knowledge it's                                           
not on the website yet but this really                                          
good book is going to be our special                                            
this week at dispensational publishing                                          
com                                                                             
it's called there really is a difference                                        
by dr. Renald showers and it's a                                                
comparison of covenant and                                                      
dispensational theology and it is                                               
normally only $10.95 anyway which is a                                          
bargain and we are going to give you 30%                                        
off of 1095 that means you know for less                                        



than the cost of lunch you can get a                                            
good book and most of us probably out                                           
instead I have lunch anyway right so we                                         
will have that it starts tomorrow                                               
just watch the dispensational publishing                                        
calm tomorrow for that good special okay                                        
let's get into our questions today we've                                        
got coming from Greg in North Carolina                                          
do you think that it got old living for                                         
centuries                                                                       
I'm only 66 and I'm a bit worn out and                                          
ready for the rapture well first of all                                         
they did not have the European Union                                            
which made things much much more                                                
pleasant and they did not have                                                  
California so if you take those two                                             
things out of your life then life is a                                          
breeze life is simple well you know of                                          
course you know Methuselah 969 years and                                        
on and on we go through those times in                                          
which there were old ages where there                                           
was longevity I think that there's a                                            
couple of things first of all if we have                                        
a perspective of length that probably                                           
changes the pace of some of what we do                                          
and so they no doubt had that                                                   
perspective of length and I suppose that                                        
when that's begin to change they begin                                          
to panic over you know my goodness you                                          
know grandpa lived to 969 and and the                                           
great grandsons only living to 175 what                                         
in the world is going on here and begin                                         
to worry about how they were going to                                           
get everything done so I think                                                  
perspective probably had something to do                                        
with it I think that they lived in a                                            
world in which there was a gradual                                              
decline of the environment wasn't man                                           
caused by the way other than Adam and                                           
Eve in their sin but a gradual decline                                          
of the environment and so today we live                                         
in a world that's harder to live in and                                         
so by 66 or 76 or 86 or 96 you may be                                           
feeling the effects of age far earlier                                          
than they did and in the in the end I                                           
tell you what let's get together and ask                                        
some of those people if it if it ever                                           
got old living for centuries but I would                                        
encourage                                                                       
all of us to to try this twofold path                                           
not necessarily the easiest thing to do                                         
because in one sense these are mutually                                         
exclusive but let's live the path of                                            
saying I've got another 40 50 years out                                         
in front of me and so I'm going to take                                         
the long look and another path that says                                        
that says I am out of here                                                      
by this afternoon when the rapture comes                                        
and so I need to make sure my bed is                                            
made and that I'm ready to go so that                                           
when the neighbors come in they don't                                           
say oh my what a filthy person he was                                           



put those two things together always be                                         
ready and always take the long look                                             
knowing that we can make a huge amount                                          
of influence over time I wish this is                                           
one of the things I would have                                                  
understood when I was young that if you                                         
do something for 15 20 25 30 35 40 years                                        
it's amazing what gets accomplished if                                          
you just you know slow and steady wins                                          
the race remember we learned that back                                          
in preschool with The Tortoise and the                                          
hare                                                                            
and I think if we could take those I'm                                          
gonna go slow and steady I'm just gonna                                         
keep at it one piece one one piece of                                           
the puzzle at a time and I'm gonna get                                          
there and looking forward to all that                                           
and yet at the same time having the                                             
understanding that hey I may be out of                                          
here this afternoon I think it's a good                                         
approach to take Michael on YouTube Paul                                        
says so shall we always be with the Lord                                        
that's first Thessalonians chapter 4                                            
verse 17 since Jesus returns to rule the                                        
earth would we not return and stay with                                         
him forever                                                                     
I do agree that we have to take for 17%                                         
Onias 4:17 at face value which says that                                        
we will always sorry about the black                                            
there I've been I've been raptured not                                          
really I'm still having to work on that                                         
rapture button it just hasn't happened                                          
yet                                                                             
hard to find good help                                                          
but so we'll be on there in just a                                              
moment but the scripture says that as                                           
we've already says so shall we ever be                                          
with the Lord now that issue I think we                                         
have to take it at face value we will                                           
ever be with the Lord now coming to ever                                        
be with the Lord I think we have to take                                        
that to say where the Lord is there we                                          
shall be from the moment of the rapture                                         
when we meet the Lord in the air                                                
wherever the Lord is there we shall be I                                        
think then we have to say when the Lord                                         
does come to earth we have to be with                                           
the Lord now here's where I think the                                           
issue is is not so much our presence                                            
here on earth I'm going to agree that                                           
our presence is going to be on earth                                            
what I don't know is what our role is as                                        
we're on earth with the Lord I think                                            
that Israel is the nation that reigns                                           
with him I do not think the church has a                                        
reigning role within the kingdom I would                                        
say even in that regard it does not have                                        
a leadership role in the kingdom that                                           
would make it our kingdom rather than                                           
Israel's Kingdom so what is our role                                            
being there with him are we you know                                            
servants servants of the Most High and                                          



some former fashion obviously worship                                           
obviously how does that role carry out                                          
honestly I don't know I wish that I did                                         
know and could take that so appreciate                                          
Michael thank you for your question                                             
there and let's see we got down to Bev                                          
in Wisconsin in politics the issue is                                           
never the issue it's always the                                                 
revolution also a satanic tactic from                                           
the beginning please comment yeah I am                                          
not exactly sure if that's an exact                                             
quote from someone but let's take it                                            
because it's a it's in in one form or                                           
fashion that is used often in politics                                          
that the issue is met                                                           
the issue you know there's also this                                            
political truth Alfa collet that is                                             
often used among politicians and that is                                        
never defend always push your agenda so                                         
the Democrats are very good at this by                                          
the way you say that you know Biden was                                         
crooked and his crooked son influence                                           
from Biden's or gained billions from his                                        
info from his dad's influence that was                                          
misused what do you say to that                                                 
Democrats we must impeach Donald Trump                                          
he must be removed from office                                                  
they don't defend they never will speak                                         
to any of that they always will push                                            
their agenda always just switch turn                                            
push now honestly if I was going to                                             
politics or if you're going into                                                
politics we'd better learn that kind of                                         
thing because for whatever reason it                                            
works and this really was something that                                        
even going I think you've got a good                                            
point that going back to the beginning                                          
the issue is not the issue and as Yves                                          
began to say let's just go to Genesis                                           
chapter 3 the serpent was more subtle                                           
than any beast of the field and does in                                         
that a politic word right there he was                                          
more subtle than any beast of the field                                         
which the Lord God had made he said yay                                         
half God's a said ye shall not eat of                                           
the tree of the garden                                                          
let me accuse God of something and let                                          
me push my agenda it's the revolution                                           
that we're dealing with the issue is not                                        
the issue it's the revolution the woman                                         
said we may eat of the fruit of the                                             
trees of the garden ah but let's not                                            
talk about that                                                                 
but of the fruit of the tree which is a                                         
midst of the garden God said you shall                                          
not eat of it neither shall you touch it                                        
lest you die and the serpent said you                                           
will not die for God doth know that in                                          
the day you eat thereof then your eyes                                          
shall be opened and ye shall be as God's                                        
knowing good and evil                                                           
so the issue is not                                                             



the issue is not the issue let me push                                          
my agenda I think that we ought to look                                         
for that on politicians of both sides of                                        
the aisle and all ends of the spectrum                                          
we want to look at it and say you know                                          
what this politician is not wanting to                                          
speak about this particular issue why                                           
not                                                                             
because it really is that particular                                            
issue that I want to hear about I would                                         
love you know these presidential debates                                        
are are 99% worthless and 1% comedy                                             
here's why they're they're worthless                                            
because the whatever you know newscaster                                        
of the day has been selected he will ask                                        
them a question what do you think about                                         
BRICS it                                                                        
I think our southern borders need to be                                         
bubba and they go off and they'll talk                                          
about whatever it is they want to talk                                          
about and here's why they're worthless                                          
because the talking head in the media                                           
will never say stop timeout good for you                                        
on whatever you believe about that but                                          
we are talking about brexit and if the                                          
media who's by and large worthless also                                         
if they would ever come and say we are                                          
asking this question until you answer it                                        
until you speak these same words we're                                          
not going to be satisfied and so those                                          
those those debates they are designed so                                        
that that cannot happen certain amount                                          
of time certain amount of lighten up                                            
we're not going any farther and so the                                          
the talking head just has to move on and                                        
if we would say no do you know what what                                        
we're selecting a president we're                                               
selecting a senator we're selecting a                                           
governor whatever it takes all night we                                         
got it all night takes three days we got                                        
three days we'll stop for milk and                                              
cookies somewhere along the way Bernie                                          
I'll make them and it'll all be taken                                           
care of there and and if we as a society                                        
would begin to insist but the problem is                                        
we are about our agenda too and as long                                         
as somebody's turns and pushes our                                              
agenda we're okay with it I think that's                                        
been bad for our society so the issue is                                        
never the issue that's right it's the                                           
revolution it's the thing that they are                                         
wanting to bring and                                                            
that is the agenda that they are going                                          
to push regardless of what it's what it                                         
is it's kind of like a Baptist preacher                                         
can make every passage in the Bible to                                          
be about tithing how do you how do you                                          
how do they do that well the issues not                                         
the issue it's the revolution or it's                                           
the agenda it's the thing that they want                                        
to bring about and I think that we                                              
shouldn't accept it from our preachers                                          



we shouldn't accept it from our children                                        
you know they often you know did you did                                        
you break the the the dish well jhonny                                          
buh-buh-buh-buh and they immediately                                            
want to turn it and we don't allow that                                         
with our children we shouldn't allow it                                         
with our politicians we shouldn't allow                                         
it with our preachers and on and on we                                          
go Thank You Bev appreciate that good to                                        
see the Ozarks in Michigan and Wisconsin                                        
Mississippi and North Carolina all these                                        
here I question on YouTube one dandy                                            
dandy one asked a question would what                                           
school would be best for someone to                                             
become a preacher of the dispensations                                          
I'll translate that a little bit to a                                           
dispensational preacher how about the                                           
Taos Theological Seminary we have one                                           
student he's sitting right over here                                            
Cory and he's so far getting A's B's no                                         
he's a straight-a student and and by the                                        
way we are starting because it's                                                
required for his curriculum to learn                                            
Greek we're starting Greek I think this                                         
week and it's going to be pre-recorded                                          
except for a few selective you if you                                           
went in on that send Randy at Randy                                             
white ministries dot o-r-g but for the                                          
most part we only want a few live                                               
audience and they got to be committed to                                        
a show up every every session but the                                           
rest will be recorded you could watch it                                        
anytime anywhere now I say that to say                                          
there are a few kind of decent schools                                          
out there but almost across the board I                                         
don't like them                                                                 
and here's why I don't like them even                                           
the good ones out there they the good                                           
ones out there that are teaching Bible                                          
exegesis Greek and Hebrew and how to                                            
exegete the Bible and maybe they even                                           
come from a dispensational perspective                                          
the good ones now here's the problem                                            
with them one is they are separated from                                        
the local church they all say oh no                                             
we're not we love the local church and                                          
you have to have a you know thing signed                                        
by your church saying you can come here                                         
and all that kind of stuff but in effect                                        
they really don't work with a local                                             
church in that setting now I think that                                         
a huge portion of what you're going to                                          
need to know in order to be a preacher                                          
is going to be learned in the day-to-day                                        
aspects of a local church so your                                               
seminary education or your Bible college                                        
education needs to be so integrated with                                        
a local church that honestly you have to                                        
set up chairs and you have to cook for                                          
Wednesday night supper and you got a                                            
shovel snow off the sidewalk and all                                            
these kind of things anything I left out                                        



and and these are things that again                                             
really excuse me really do teach you how                                        
how to be a pastor so they fail in that                                         
regard in that they're disconnected from                                        
the local church they fail in a second                                          
regard and that is there                                                        
almost always is a professor or two or                                          
three or four that that aren't on board                                         
they are pushing some other agenda and                                          
bringing their agenda and going back to                                         
Bev's comment here the issue is not the                                         
issue it's the revolution there's that                                          
that agenda other than I want to I want                                         
to teach a young man how to take the                                            
Word of God exegete it and use the truth                                        
of the word of God in order to lead a                                           
local church that's what you need to                                            
know I think that it would                                                      
take a year two years three years                                               
something like that in order for a young                                        
man to come to the ability to carry that                                        
out so what I'm saying is I think                                               
mentorship is actually more important                                           
now I would suggest that you move to                                            
Taos New Mexico and then on areas that                                          
whether it's this pastor in Taos or                                             
another may not be able to to teach you                                         
well that then under that pastors                                               
Direction guidance you find online                                              
programs or community college programs                                          
or programs in the area in which you can                                        
say hey you need to supplement your                                             
ability in this here's here's the deal                                          
maybe let's let's say you know a student                                        
needs additional grammar training well                                          
and you should be able to speak English                                         
relatively well don't think and I ain't                                         
gonna you know talk no bad about nobody                                         
who can't but in listening to a sermon                                          
you really kind of need that so guess                                           
what                                                                            
there's a community college say hey go                                          
sign up for English one and and that's                                          
part of your curriculum that means a                                            
curriculum that's based out of a local                                          
church can design the the curriculum                                            
that that pastor needs are that                                                 
soon-to-be pastor needs can design it in                                        
such a way that really is hand in glove                                         
for that individual so that's honestly                                          
what I would suggest now with with all                                          
of that there's a Schaffer seminary down                                        
in Albuquerque is a good one                                                    
there's calvary seminary out of is it                                           
Kansas City I believe that tends to be                                          
fairly strong dispensational II there's                                         
a number of Bible colleges out there on                                         
the Bible college level that probably                                           
are better there's the dispensational                                           
Oregon a little town in Oregon I                                                
forgotten with David's Purbeck and that                                         
is what I just described is basically                                           



what he does what I described about the                                         
Taos Theological Seminary he's got four                                         
or five or ten students that move to                                            
Oregon are part of his church and he                                            
mentors them and guides them through                                            
Hebrew and Greek and all the things that                                        
they're going to know and they get a                                            
good education out of it you say well                                           
nobody's ever heard of the                                                      
dispensational Theological Seminary                                             
they're the you know I wouldn't be able                                         
to get a job trust me you will you'll be                                        
able to get a job in a much better                                              
Church and you'll be much better                                                
educated to take that pastor up wherever                                        
you need to go so honestly what I'm                                             
saying is I I think I think the church                                          
needs to brigs it I think they need to                                          
get out of this seminary business and                                           
sending the kids off to Fort Worth or                                           
New Orleans or you know wherever it is                                          
haimes Iowa whatever snip get out of it                                         
and you know if a church has an older                                           
pastor who's who served you know of                                             
career in pastoring he's probably ready                                         
to train someone and can train someone                                          
the person can stay right there if the                                          
church does not have that then they can                                         
find someone and say hey you know what                                          
that had that pastor in Taos oh that                                            
pastor up in Oregon you know they think                                         
like we think that's good theology you'd                                        
learn some good things from him go there                                        
and do that and doing that by the way                                           
let me say that it'll be unbelievably                                           
less expensive in fact it'll be maybe                                           
even less expensive than living in your                                         
mother's basement I don't know that you                                         
do that but that it basically is just                                           
you know basic living kind of expenses                                          
that would cost you for the education                                           
and a lifetime of being a blessing to                                           
God through the church so Randy at Randy                                        
white ministries dot R G is how you                                             
apply thanks for that good question okay                                        
let's see                                                                       
here and from Vimeo does Ezekiel 36 22                                          
through 28 applied to the church the                                            
body of Christ today no it doesn't now                                          
let's look it up and see what it says I                                         
believe that's the valley of dry bones                                          
but let's go to that therefore say into                                         
the house of Israel that's why I know it                                        
doesn't apply to the church today we're                                         
not the house of Israel so if there is                                          
an application it is only incidental and                                        
incidental applications are things that                                         
are similar but are not the same                                                
incidental applications if you make that                                        
the main thing you've made the wrong                                            
thing the main thing even you missed                                            
what it's actually saying so I said no                                          



very quickly on that answer but that's                                          
because I know that Ezekiel is a prophet                                        
to Israel and that the church the body                                          
of Christ had not even been prophesied                                          
or that it was a completely mysterious                                          
thing at that point and thus Ezekiel                                            
couldn't have been about it but going                                           
back to the passage of Scripture say                                            
unto the house of Israel thus says the                                          
Lord I do not this for your sake so                                             
house of Israel but for mine a holy name                                        
but for mine holy name's sake which he                                          
have profaned among the Brethren                                                
can I speak to this word right here for                                         
mine holy names sake we would never say                                         
that                                                                            
would we but this is one of the precise                                         
matters of King James English mine is a                                         
direct object and rather than my which                                          
would be a subject there for mine holy                                          
names sake which you have profaned among                                        
the nations whether UN I will sanctify                                          
my great name which was profaned among                                          
the heathen and would you have profaned                                         
in the midst of them now here okay could                                        
we be getting into the church here I                                            
will sanctify my great name which you                                           
profaned among the heathen gets the                                             
implication maybe he's going to sanctify                                        
the great name among the heathen would                                          
you have profaned                                                               
the midst of them and the heathen shall                                         
know that I am the Lord sayeth the Lord                                         
God when I shall be sanctified before                                           
you so right there again I can see where                                        
you're coming from that you might say ok                                        
this looks like the church the heathen                                          
shall know that I am the Lord                                                   
let's stop there we'll come back to the                                         
passage in a moment first of all let me                                         
say that heathen in the King James does                                         
not have the same connotations as                                               
heathen today heathen is actually just a                                        
transliteration of the the Greek word                                           
ethnos and you can kind of see it in                                            
there                                                                           
ethnic but an put an H in it in front of                                        
it and you know just slightly change it                                         
it's a cousin and you get there with                                            
heathen                                                                         
so when the Lord says the heathen shall                                         
know that I am the Lord                                                         
this looks like hey that's what happened                                        
with the church here's why it's not the                                         
church notice that the heathen shall                                            
shall know that I am the Lord saith the                                         
Lord when I shall be sanctified in you                                          
before their eyes now that last phrase                                          
right there this has not happened and in                                        
the Hebrew Scriptures exclusively what                                          
you find is that you've got the                                                 
magnification of Israel followed then by                                        



the Lord's name going out to the                                                
nation's always the magnification of                                            
Israel first and so this is what you see                                        
here when I shall be sanctified before                                          
in you before their eyes then the                                               
heathen shall know that I am the Lord                                           
well we've not seen the rise of Israel                                          
we've not seen God sanctified among                                             
Israel he was rejected by Israel he came                                        
into his own and his own received him                                           
not                                                                             
and yet the heathen now know the Lord so                                        
what we've got is reversed                                                      
we're expecting God to be sanctified in                                         
Israel here in the future and yet the                                           
heathen already                                                                 
now that's part of the mystery and yet                                          
it's not at all in that verse the                                               
mystery is that this this thing that was                                        
out here in the future has been brought                                         
here and this is why Paul called himself                                        
as one untimely born it's been removed                                          
and put ahead of that and yet this here                                         
is speaking about what takes place after                                        
that so we have an age in which the                                             
heathen do know the Lord but God is                                             
going to pick up then in the future with                                        
the the the nation of Israel and then he                                        
is going to fulfill this Ezekiel promise                                        
of all of the nations seeing the Lord                                           
even physically through the eyes of                                             
Israel goes on in verse 24 I will take                                          
you from among the heathen and gather                                           
you out of all countries and will bring                                         
you unto your own land this is something                                        
that we see the the beginnings of I                                             
think even in the last 125 years and so                                         
this gives us a sign by the way that we                                         
were in the last days because he's                                              
beginning to take the Jews from the                                             
heathen he started in late 1800s and                                            
gathering them out of all the countries                                         
and bring them into their own land                                              
that's not fully completed yet but it is                                        
happening then in verse 25 then I will                                          
sprinkle clean water upon you and you                                           
shall be clean now if this hasn't                                               
happened that they're in their own land                                         
in the way described here then this                                             
hasn't happened they're not sprinkled                                           
with clean water they're not clean yet                                          
from all your filthiness and your idols                                         
will I cleanse you I will put a new                                             
heart within you in a new spirit that's                                         
not happen to the nation of Israel                                              
sometimes I hear people who typically                                           
don't like dispensationalism and don't                                          
like Israel saying how can you all                                              
support the nation of Israel their                                              
ungodly they've got abortions they've                                           
got homosexuality this is an ungodly                                            
nation and I say it's exactly on path                                           



exactly on schedule look this is what's                                         
supposed to happen they come                                                    
and then later out there in the future                                          
which hasn't happened                                                           
God will sprinkle them with clean water                                         
and give them a clean heart so certainly                                        
the both in Ezekiel 36 and many many Old                                        
Testament passages you have the Lord's                                          
name going out to the Gentiles and that                                         
is similar to what we have today but                                            
it's not what was prophesied there's                                            
that key element of the rise of Israel                                          
which is left out of that and this                                              
mystery thing that God has that which we                                        
never would have got from Ezekiel 36                                            
that thing has been done has been                                               
accomplished and so we we see that and                                          
we rejoice in that knowing that God is                                          
someday going to pick up on the                                                 
prophetic program okay let's see                                                
family architect out in San Diego right                                         
Southern California anyway so with with                                         
apologies to my California comments                                             
earlier yesterday I was looking at                                              
Amazon reviews for the book this silence                                        
of God I was reading a pretty good                                              
review and then I looked up and noticed                                         
it was written by Randy white well thank                                        
you it's one of my favorite books the                                           
silence of God and we happen to be                                              
working on it Corey our seminary student                                        
is working on it diligently what we're                                          
doing is trying to update the silence of                                        
God for today because if you went and                                           
read the silence of God there are two                                           
things I'll say about it you buy a copy                                         
you read it or you get it on the                                                
internet it's free public domain if when                                        
you read the silence of God first of all                                        
it is difficult reading not because of                                          
the concepts in it they're fairly simple                                        
but because of the English language in                                          
it which is just a dated style you go                                           
back say before 1920 and and that that                                          
period especially I don't know say 1850                                         
to 1920 there was a habit to write                                              
sentences that went from here to                                                
Kalamazoo good thing just goes on                                               
and try to diagram that thing right and                                         
that is hard for us to read we tend to                                          
read and in shorter sentences and that's                                        
a that's you know grant a grammatical                                           
culture I guess that has changed over                                           
time so we're trying to bring it more                                           
readable again the concepts are simple                                          
it's the it's the English language that                                         
is difficult the second thing that's                                            
that's difficult about this is because                                          
it's in the public domain all those                                             
books you order on Amazon are books that                                        
are printed by Tom Dick and Harry and                                           
you just don't know how they're going to                                        



lay it out the one I happen to buy had I                                        
believe an eight and a half by eleven                                           
format and the writing went all the way                                         
across the page and it was what                                                 
landscaped so it was you know basically                                         
11 inches and we're just we don't know                                          
how to read that far it's not not fit                                           
for again though just the way our eyes                                          
read and often they don't go to the                                             
trouble and and usually these things are                                        
scanned and so they've got lots of                                              
errors within them and they don't go                                            
back and fix these errors one of the                                            
things I would say that we are trying to                                        
do is to find some of these old books                                           
and actually retype set them and fix                                            
errors that come about through those                                            
kind of things and make that done we've                                         
done that recently with the harmony of                                          
the Scriptures iron toe gabbling and you                                        
can actually read it with the eyeball                                           
and those things well I am working on                                           
this one right here which is one of my                                          
favorite books how to enjoy the Bible                                           
and to to update that slightly it is                                            
also in the public domain but there are                                         
a lot of things in here that again this                                         
one's laid out well Craig Alda did this                                         
and Craig Hill does a good job at those                                         
but they didn't they didn't edit                                                
anything and there are some things even                                         
in spelling that we've just changed the                                         
spelling today and why trip up over that                                        
when we can easily change it and make it                                        
make it                                                                         
for today so that's another project that                                        
we're working on but that now let me say                                        
also going back to the silence of God                                           
not only did he use my long sentences                                           
not only it are the print copies                                                
typically poorly laid out with lots of                                          
errors in them but he also used lots of                                         
illustrations that are absolutely                                               
irrelevant to us today and many times we                                        
can't even figure out what what the                                             
illustration was referring to you know                                          
mr. boxer down on on muffin lane and and                                        
we what is it so we are trying to find                                          
illustrations that fit what he was                                              
trying to say and yet we can understand                                         
so it's a work in progress                                                      
appreciate Corey working on that from                                           
Facebook we see let's see Risa I                                                
recently heard a pastor teach Calvinist                                         
doctrine of election using as a support                                         
for this belief Matthew chapter 20                                              
verses 1 through 16 especially verse 15                                         
can't this parable be a support in the                                          
belief of election what's the meaning of                                        
this parable this is the parable of the                                         
householder who went out in the morning                                         
to the laborers of the vineyard now let                                         



me let me speak a principle first and                                           
this is one way to be able to understand                                        
the Bible quickly and well a principle                                          
that I have adopted from Ephesians                                              
chapter 2 and 3 is that the church the                                          
mystery age in which we live as we                                              
mentioned already earlier in today's                                            
program program was hidden in God and                                           
not revealed until Paul that being a                                            
principal then and I think Ephesians two                                        
and three are very clear about that that                                        
being a principle that until Paul we                                            
don't know about the church then you                                            
would come and say how can Matthew                                              
chapter 20                                                                      
be about the church here specifically                                           
about election but election of those                                            
people who are in the church there seems                                        
to be a huge problem with that so my                                            
default again just like in Ezekiel would                                        
be to say this is not about the church                                          
so what is this about I want to make                                            
sure I rightly divide this and I want to                                        
make sure I put this together plainly so                                        
Matthew chapter 20 is about this parable                                        
of the laborer or the householder went                                          
out to hire laborers agreed to the                                              
laborers a penny a day sent them into                                           
his vineyard and eleventh hour and verse                                        
six he found others standing idle why                                           
standing here idle all day well because                                         
no man hired us and he said go get in                                           
the vineyard whatsoever is right that                                           
you shall you receive and then coming                                           
down and verse fifteen especially as                                            
what this preacher used for the basis of                                        
the belief in election is it not lawful                                         
for me to do what I will with mine own                                          
is thine eye evil because I am good now                                         
this phrase especially right here is it                                         
not lawful for me to do what I will with                                        
mine own Calvinists and those who                                               
believe in election for the church often                                        
do select passages like this this Romans                                        
11 excuse me Romans chapter 9 which                                             
talks about you know I can take a lump                                          
of clay and make it to be whatever I                                            
want am I not right do I not have the                                           
right to do so and so to say see God can                                        
sovereignly elect whoever he wants to                                           
sovereignly elect the problem is they                                           
started from there reformed theology and                                        
used that to interpret Matthew chapter                                          
20 especially verse 15 so I think what                                          
would need to be done is you'd need to                                          
look at this passage here and say mine                                          
own according to john calvin who it who                                         
who is whom is who is i need to sign up                                         
for that grammar class who is mine own                                          
there's that mine again direct object                                           
who is mine own                                                                 
well whatever John Calvin says obviously                                        



that is going to be the answer right and                                        
we don't have to do any more studies so                                         
let's just see what John Calvin had to                                          
say maybe not right and in a sense I                                            
don't give a plug nickel what John                                              
Calvin had to say or Randy white has to                                         
say for that matter doesn't really                                              
matter the question is who is my known                                          
okay the only thing we can do is let                                            
scripture interpret scripture so going                                          
through scripture we would do the study                                         
and say who is this is speaking about a                                         
people in a possession here who or what                                         
is the possession of the householder                                            
we'd have to go back and figure out the                                         
householder and through all this I think                                        
we're gonna see the the householder is                                          
God the Father the vineyard is Israel                                           
the vineyard belongs to God so what                                             
verse 15 says quite simply is is it not                                         
lawful for me to do what I will with                                            
Israel yeah you're right he can is                                              
Israel going to have various laborers of                                        
the vineyard that come at different                                             
times there are those like Abraham who                                          
came earlier Moses you know pick you                                            
pick what should pay track you what you                                         
want and then there are those like the                                          
144,000 those last days servants who are                                        
going to come at the eleventh hour and                                          
the nation of Israel for that matter and                                        
in the days of the tribulation come at                                          
the eleventh hour so I think what we                                            
have here is Matthew chapter 20 is about                                        
Israel and it's about the kingdom and                                           
that I think aligns perfectly wouldn't                                          
you get into verse 16 then the last                                             
shall be first and the first shall be                                           
last for many called but few chosen and                                         
I think that again that's a passage that                                        
the Calvinists want to take and they                                            
to use that passage for this this matter                                        
of election but I just think that it                                            
doesn't fit in the matter of election I                                         
want to bring up my notes on this                                               
particular passage especially this note                                         
that I'm going to show is in verses                                             
connected to verses 8 through 16 which                                          
is the biblical interpretation of the                                           
passage and it said I said on the left                                          
side of your screen here notice that in                                         
Matthew nineteen twenty nine every one                                          
that hath forsaken each received a                                              
hundredfold as well as everlasting life                                         
when the master of the house answered to                                        
these let me see here yes okay when the                                         
master of the house answered one of them                                        
could it have been directed to Peter you                                        
know I'm not exactly sure it looks like                                         
for some reason that has pulled up a                                            
note that doesn't doesn't belong to that                                        
passage because the speaking of chapter                                         



19 not chapter 20 in which we're on so I                                        
have to go and see where I attached the                                         
wrong note there but let me say also                                            
that if you go to Randy white ministries                                        
dot G and we'll put in here we go oh how                                        
about that says I have no internet but I                                        
think I do have internet because you're                                         
hearing me so I think we've just got                                            
some issue there or are we off do we                                            
know he says we're good okay good so my                                         
computer says we have no internet but                                           
nonetheless I think if you hear me we                                           
have internet how's that but what I was                                         
gonna say is Randy white ministry dot                                           
o-r-g and look up the series that is the                                        
parables of Jesus and I appreciate that                                         
okay I got lots of questions here I                                             
better hurry it up                                                              
shouldn't I past                                                                
Anthony can you recommend a                                                     
dispensational author dispensational                                            
authors that are a bit more middle of                                           
the road                                                                        
you mean I'm not middle-of-the-road                                             
come on you're right I am I'm somewhat                                          
radical in some of my dispensationalism                                         
so yes I can one is this one right here                                         
Renauld showers there really is a                                               
difference does a great job at talking                                          
about the difference between covenant                                           
theology and dispensational theology and                                        
that approach to Scripture and he speaks                                        
in here let me just look at the table of                                        
contents briefly an examination of                                              
covenant theology he's got two chapters                                         
two chapters on the introduction to                                             
dispensational theology he talks about                                          
covenants the Abrahamic Davidic New                                             
Covenant and goes through some of the                                           
dispensational principles so Renauld                                            
showers is a very very good one and                                             
again if in case someone missed it this                                         
is going to be our our special tomorrow                                         
starting tomorrow it'll be our special                                          
this week on dispensational publishing                                          
and it'll be 30% off and it's only 1095                                         
to begin with so really a good bargain                                          
on that book and then also I might just                                         
say that at again part of me my computer                                        
doesn't have internet on it but at                                              
dispensational publishing com there is a                                        
book called I should know the name of                                           
this book Douglas boseong be Ozu in G                                           
wrote it it's an intro understanding                                            
God's plan for Humanity the the title is                                        
very close to that                                                              
look look up boseong on dispensational                                          
publishing he gives a in a short an                                             
overview of kind of a traditional type                                          
dispensationalism also available at                                             
dispensation of publishing calm and you                                         
could probably get all these anywhere by                                        



the way but why would you want to I                                             
don't know there                                                                
a book called dispensationalism by                                              
charles Ryrie it is in his revised                                              
edition now and the revise is probably                                          
all you can get unless you find a used                                          
version but it's uh it's fine it's a                                            
very good a little more scholarly                                               
introduction to to dispensationalism so                                         
that is charles RiRi's dispensationalism                                        
which is good and then i might also say                                         
fairly middle-of-the-road                                                       
in fact i think about as standard of an                                         
acceptance of what created the                                                  
dispensational movement in the in the                                           
united states among laymen and that                                             
would be the school field study bible                                           
make sure you don't get too Scofield                                            
three                                                                           
it's the sometimes called the classic or                                        
the old Scofield it's the one that we                                           
sell at dispensation of publishing calm                                         
and you can get you know anywhere from                                          
twenty nine dollars to ninety nine                                              
dollars depending on what kind of cover                                         
you want on that his notes in there and                                         
his dispensational outline are pretty                                           
good also and we do not have this                                               
available a dispensation of publishing                                          
calm just because it's not available                                            
wholesale but the the the the book                                              
called dispensational truth by Charles                                          
Larkin that particular book has lots of                                         
charts very well done Larkin was                                                
actually a draftsman and draftsman and                                          
engineers and draftsman engineers and                                           
investigators and lawyers have typically                                        
been very good dispensationalist Charles                                        
Scofield was a lawyer                                                           
Sir Robert Anderson the silence of God                                          
that we talked about a moment ago he was                                        
an investigator for Scotland Yard and                                           
what book am I talking about now the                                            
Scofield Study Bible comes from that                                            
that regard in that line so I that would                                        
be a good start won't it through that we                                        
used to have                                                                    
and I think I've got I don't think it's                                         
on there there there are a couple of                                            
good books about the kingdom and the                                            
greatness of the kingdom that's what I'm                                        
trying to think of by Alba McLean any                                           
books by album acclaim he's he's a good                                         
one yes there we go                                                             
the greatness of the kingdom an                                                 
inductive study into the kingdom of God                                         
now that is not a general dispensational                                        
book but Alva MacLean is a very good one                                        
so Alva mcclain are no gaba lean is a                                           
good one we've got again his book                                               
harmony of the scriptures that we have                                          
just reprinted we didn't edit that one                                          



at all we just retyped said it is is                                            
very good we're in all showers charles                                          
Ryrie Scofield                                                                  
Larkin there's a good good set to start                                         
with appreciate you and your question                                           
Tony how do you view interpreting the                                           
Bible when it comes to types I recently                                         
heard a man not want to say that Joseph                                         
was a type because the Bible did not                                            
explicitly state it okay there is a                                             
danger in types and types are four                                              
shadows if you will particular type of                                          
foreshadow but there are four shadows                                           
now there is the danger that you see a                                          
type where there is no type little joke                                         
about it this was back in the days when                                         
people actually typed and they would                                            
talk about you know how many words can                                          
you type a minute they would flip that                                          
around and the little joke was how many                                         
types can you word a minute                                                     
that is you know there are preachers                                            
that just come in up with the type here                                         
to type they're here type their type                                            
everywhere a type type and and making                                           
types up where they should not be so I                                          
would say first of all when the Bible                                           
explicitly states something as a type                                           
then let's take it as a type we have to                                         
be somewhat careful because the Bible                                           
our English Bibles don't always take the                                        
word to pause and put it over as type                                           
and so sometimes we don't see it but for                                        
example first Corinthians chapter 10                                            
moreover brethren I would not have you I                                        
would not that you should be ignorant                                           
how that our fathers were under the                                             
cloud and passed through the sea now                                            
this is talking about Moses and so it                                           
would be after the days of Joseph and                                           
all were baptized unto Moses in the                                             
cloud of the sea crossing the Red Sea                                           
and they ate the same spiritual meat and                                        
drank the same spiritual drink and they                                         
drank of the spiritual rock that                                                
followed them that rock was Christ but                                          
many of them were not well pleased now                                          
it says in verse 6 now these things were                                        
for our examples                                                                
now the word examples right there is the                                        
word to boss and if we were to pull up                                          
that Strong's Greek word what is it                                             
number 11 61 find where that is used in                                         
the Bible excuse me and pulled up the                                           
wrong word there and so if we again are                                         
to take that particular word to pause                                           
look it up in the Bible and here we have                                        
16 times that we could look at it to the                                        
the print of the nails that helps you to                                        
understand a little bit about what a                                            
type is as it's used their specific                                             
fashion and there's the word fashion use                                        



fashion figure form and then examples                                           
and then samples by the way if you want                                         
to know the difference between examples                                         
and in samples get the book that we have                                        
done by Brian Ross the King James                                               
Version in America it talks about that                                          
specific example right there examples                                           
and in samples but both of of the word                                          
types examples in samples patterns will                                         
will again help you it'll be a great                                            
place to study to learn about types so                                          
there are these we know that the                                                
crossing of the Red Sea                                                         
and even the food and the hitting of the                                        
rock these were it says and first                                               
Corinthians chapter 10 verse 6 these                                            
were our types to the intent that we                                            
should not lust after evil things as                                            
they lusted so types there it is and                                            
that's pretty general that it's used in                                         
that phase of time now I think other                                            
times can you explicitly say that Joseph                                        
was a type of Christ I don't think you                                          
can                                                                             
so should you therefore not say that                                            
Joseph was a type of Christ I think that                                        
is an irresponsible conclusion should                                           
you look at at first of all the Old                                             
Testament and say this is pointing to                                           
Christ I think you should then I think                                          
you should say how is it in pointing to                                         
Christ you're going to find a million                                           
ways in which is it is pointing to                                              
Christ and one of the ways you're going                                         
to see is that hey Joseph lots of                                               
different comparisons as he's rejected                                          
of his own his own received him not if                                          
you will later on they come and beg of                                          
him and they they ask so you've got the                                         
brothers as a type of Israel Joseph and                                         
there's just so many similarities should                                        
you build a doctrine based upon a type                                          
that you cannot confirm obviously not                                           
but is it responsible to go ahead and                                           
say look at this connection followed by                                         
this connection followed by this                                                
connection followed by this connection                                          
and as you look at those I want you to                                          
question the assumptions but wouldn't                                           
you agree with me there's an uncanny                                            
connection that is given there I think                                          
that is very responsible we see that a                                          
lot of times in the Psalms as we're                                             
looking for example at messianic Psalms                                         
and we look at it and say you know this                                         
doesn't just say it's a messianic Psalm                                         
but look at all the connections here                                            
look how it fits perfectly and so though                                        
I saw a cartoon recently about this                                             
metaphor being only used by ancient men                                         
but nonetheless if it walks like a duck                                         
and sounds like a duck and swims like a                                         



duck                                                                            
maybe that thing is a duck and we we can                                        
deduce from theology so again I wouldn't                                        
build a doctrine on it but I sure would                                         
use it to help and support several                                              
doctrines and say look how this is                                              
displayed for example when I taught the                                         
book of Job I use job as a type of                                              
Israel the Bible never tells me that job                                        
is a type of Israel and so some would                                           
say look how irresponsible but if you                                           
don't do that what do you end up with a                                         
story about a man who had a really tough                                        
time why does the story why does the                                            
Bible give us an entire lengthy book                                            
about a man who had a really tough time                                         
when we know for example that the in the                                        
scripture let's see my phone rang and it                                        
made me forget what I was looking at                                            
2nd Timothy 3:16 all Scripture is given                                         
by inspiration of God and profitable for                                        
doctrine I'll stop right there                                                  
but there's there's some profit                                                 
doctrinal profit in the book of Job so                                          
we begin to look for it we say hey one                                          
connection to connection three                                                  
connection for connection 10 connection                                         
20 connection 50 connections 100                                                
connections there's just too much to                                            
ignore I think you have that in Joseph I                                        
think you have it in Jobe I think you                                           
have it in many other places in the                                             
scripture appreciate that                                                       
pastors seem to have from surely on the                                         
Facebook pastors seem to have a IT                                              
people seem to have a problem in getting                                        
screams not to jump but the question is                                         
pastor seem pastors seemed to have                                              
different opinions on president Trump's                                         
plea peace plan some okay with it some                                          
say he's dividing the land and they                                             
mentioned scripture warning about this                                          
what do you think of it I would say was                                         
that Thursday Wednesday and Thursday                                            
wasn't it Wednesday we had Boaz Xiao                                            
Jian here I think this is correct                                               
Wednesday I interviewed Boaz Xiao Jie                                           
the next day I had to question suicide                                          
the Tuesday our wins there Wednesday and                                        
Thursday I think it's Wednesday and                                             
Thursday but they'll look at that tier                                          
and just confirm that so go back to                                             
those broadcasts first of all listen to                                         
what Boaz xiaogui the seventh generation                                        
Israeli has to say about it and then                                            
listen to the next day somewhere in that                                        
broadcast and you'll be able to find                                            
that in our ask the theologian list of                                          
questions there but again I'll give a                                           
short answer here is to say that this                                           
issue I'm gonna I'm gonna turn the                                              
question just a little bit should we be                                         



against it because it divides the land                                          
well let's think this through logically                                         
I'm against it because it divides the                                           
land okay what are you for you're for                                           
the status quo in which the land is                                             
divided so Trump's peace plan ensures                                           
the wholeness of Jerusalem and it gives                                         
Israel far more than they currently have                                        
so if you reject this proposal you're                                           
saying I would rather Israel continue                                           
with divided land that is that is worse                                         
than what they've got so I I think                                              
they're there they're not dealing with                                          
reality here I understand that we do not                                        
want to divide the land and that                                                
eventually the land is not going to be                                          
divided but all those prophecies about                                          
the land not being divided also are                                             
about the full course of the land that                                          
is going into Saudi Arabia going into                                           
Jordan I even going down into the Sinai                                         
Peninsula and I don't hear any of these                                         
prophecy teachers today saying that you                                         
know Jordan does not have a right to                                            
exist because the land cannot be divided                                        
and yet if you take the scripture                                               
correctly that's really what it's saying                                        
so some say he's dividing the land to                                           
give those scriptures to warn about that                                        
and there are those scriptures and yet                                          
what they don't say is the land is                                              
already divided so shall we                                                     
stay here right here with a divided land                                        
with the continued conflict or should we                                        
make this better for Jerusalem and for                                          
Israel and for the Jewish people I think                                        
that what we have going on right now in                                         
the white house and Tel Aviv excuse me                                          
in Jerusalem and and wherever all of                                            
these negotiations that's not that's not                                        
what's prophesied anyway and what we                                            
have to look at is what can we do today                                         
that is best for American interest and                                          
best for Israeli interests and I think                                          
president Trump has a very good plan                                            
here that honestly the the Jewish people                                        
are calling it the the deal of the                                              
century jump on this like a frog on a                                           
junebug it's a good thing and I think we                                        
ought to be with him on that Bob up and                                         
Washington did the start of the flood                                           
have anything to do with the earth being                                        
populated with the Nephilim absolutely I                                        
think that had the world not been                                               
populated with a Nephilim there would                                           
have been no reason for the start of the                                        
flood                                                                           
I think the evangelicals want to make                                           
the start of the flood to be because                                            
people were bad bad very bad they've                                            
never been that bad before and yet                                              
people have been wicked they were wicked                                        



before the flood their wicked after the                                         
flood and God is not doing away with the                                        
earth because of the wickedness of                                              
mankind he did away with the earth                                              
because of a genetic problem and that                                           
genetic problem came when the sons of                                           
God angelic being fallen angelic beings                                         
came and mated with the daughters of men                                        
and made the Nephilim in an attempt to                                          
keep the world from having a messiah who                                        
was going to be born of a woman so it                                           
was that that that real issue there that                                        
was tied into that so I think it has                                            
everything to do with that and I would                                          
say by the way if you go to our website                                         
and you look up Noah and let's see here                                         
somewhere we've got Noah's Flood here                                           
and it's probably going to be way way to                                        
have the saving flood right there I                                             
don't look up know I look up saving or                                          
flood and I click on there this is a                                            
number of years old but we've got six                                           
sessions available on here and probably                                         
the first and the second sessions I                                             
think if I if memory serves me correctly                                        
number two is probably going to be the                                          
one that speaks of what's happened here                                         
and now maybe a session one that speaks                                         
more of the Nephilim in this know the                                           
man God used because he was a man that                                          
did not have this tainted DNA and so                                            
yeah I speak about a family tree and                                            
what had happened in the chronology                                             
there and the fortune of the human race                                         
but Noah found grace stuck through some                                         
of that so I would go there into that                                           
particular issue appreciates that                                               
question and let's see I believe young                                          
Christian who also probably ought to                                            
move to Towson join the Towson                                                  
Theological Seminary just saying what                                           
what's a uh what's a red flag that you                                          
should get out of church I have such a                                          
dispensationalist I was reading that                                            
literally I'm like what red flags do we                                         
have in the church do we have any red                                           
flags in our church but now I understand                                        
your question I had to so what's what's                                         
the red flag what's the warning sign hey                                        
it's time to get out I think I would say                                        
looseness of versions used in the                                               
scripture I am NOT completely going to                                          
say if they don't use the King James I                                          
obviously use the King James and the                                            
King James is what I want to use and                                            
what I want used in my pulpit but I I                                           
for years                                                                       
new American Standard I studied a little                                        
more I came to understand today that's                                          
not gonna be the best but if there is by                                        
looseness what I mean is a pastor is                                            
using new American Standard then they go                                        



to the ESV and then they're using the                                           
Christian Standard Bible which is not                                           
really the Christian Standard Bible and                                         
then they're using you know the New                                             
Living Translation and there are they're                                        
hopping all around all over the place                                           
that that's a sign to me that they're                                           
there they're looking for a translation                                         
that fits what they want to say which is                                        
a sign for me that they're not actually                                         
teaching the Word of God they're                                                
teaching their agenda in that and I hope                                        
their agenda is good but someday their                                          
agenda is going to be bad and messed up                                         
and unbiblical so I think that's a huge                                         
red flag                                                                        
I think churches in which preaching does                                        
not take a priority I think that's a red                                        
flag if the priority is music and the                                           
priority is you know shoes for Sheila's                                         
children and the priority is you know                                           
you you you name a 10,000 different                                             
things and you can tell because that's                                          
where all the time and the effort and                                           
that's why people come to that church I                                         
think that's a red flag                                                         
I think preaching has to be central so                                          
you ought to look at it and say yeah                                            
this church has some music and it leads                                         
to the preaching this church has                                                
children's ministries and youth                                                 
ministries and it leads them in to the                                          
preaching of the word of God and on and                                         
on you can go this church does                                                  
humanitarian projects because of its                                            
preaching maybe but when those things                                           
become the driving factor of the church                                         
how do you tell that typically you can                                          
tell because the preaching just doesn't                                         
get much emphasis they're not opening                                           
the Bible they're not looking through                                           
going down verse by verse the pastor                                            
comes up he gives a little word you know                                        
picks a scripture and then he talks                                             
about shoes for shoeless children or                                            
whatever their agenda is                                                        
he makes his preaching to be about all                                          
those other things rather than here's                                           
the Word of God that we are just working                                        
our way through or preaching is not a                                           
central focus if all the preacher does                                          
is a 20 25 30 minute sermon once a week                                         
and that's all the preaching a church                                           
gets that's not a central focus because                                         
they're doing something the rest of the                                         
time I would suppose whatever it is                                             
they're doing that I don't know but you                                         
know if there's not you go to a Bible                                           
study class you hit a sermon you're in a                                        
home Bible study maybe the preacher is                                          
doing a Wednesday night study there                                             
there ought to be just a boatload of                                            



opportunities for Bible learning real                                           
Bible learning I'm not talking we                                               
studied a Tim Keller book I'm talking we                                        
actually studied you know the book of                                           
Acts or whatever it was that's another                                          
red flag that should be be given there                                          
so I want I want a consistent use of a                                          
translation of scripture that shows                                             
enough that there actually is were there                                        
there is the information that's coming                                          
it is coming from the Word of God                                               
eventually he'll go to King James if you                                        
study in the Greek that's going to lead                                         
him there and so I want consistency                                             
there and I want to focus on preaching                                          
without that honestly I probably                                                
wouldn't want to go to that church that                                         
would be a red flag for me okay time for                                        
me to get out and find a church where                                           
preaching is central could go so much                                           
more on that ask again some day and                                             
we'll add some things to that okay and                                          
we've got a number of questions here                                            
Jerry's in Georgia if someone is having                                         
a hard time with removing repentance                                            
from their gospel presentation how would                                        
you explain that it isn't necessary for                                         
salvation by grace you know what I think                                        
I would do first because that is that's                                         
a we have been so raised within the                                             
environment that you repent and believe                                         
that                                                                            
is very hard just to get that out of our                                        
mind so start here start with a                                                 
definition of repentance that actually                                          
goes with the Greek word Metanoia change                                        
your mind and let's let's leave it at                                           
that and or a believe is a thing of the                                         
mind and the heart no doubt about it but                                        
those are pretty hard to separate                                               
they're kind of ingrown aren't they so                                          
what does a person need to do he needs                                          
to metanoia needs to change his thinking                                        
maybe previously he'd rejected Christ he                                        
needs to receive Christ maybe previously                                        
he thought he didn't need to be saved                                           
now he needs to recognize he doesn't                                            
need to be saved maybe previously he                                            
thought he could save himself through                                           
his works now he realized that would be                                         
impossible to save yourself their works                                         
so I would start them out with a change                                         
of the definition of repentance and                                             
remove that which that that idea of                                             
changing your behavior which is even in                                         
the word repent penance and comes in                                            
through Jerome in the Catholic view that                                        
started in the Latin Vulgate actually is                                        
where this got so embedded within our                                           
culture I would start there and then                                            
later on I would lead them to understand                                        
that you know if you're talking about                                           



switching your behavior that that really                                        
is Kingdom related and the kingdom is                                           
not the church so the problem there is                                          
that you've got to teach the kingdom                                            
you've got to teach the church you've                                           
got to teach rightly divided separating                                         
church from Kingdom all of this before                                          
they're ever going to understand why                                            
repentance doesn't belong in the gospel                                         
presentation and so because you may not                                         
have that opportunity to get there or it                                        
may take months and months and months                                           
and months and months to get there and                                          
you're going out witnessing in a few                                            
minutes start with that change of mind                                          
and I think it'll align there pastor                                            
Anthony do you view page Patterson as a                                         
dispensationalist just wondering many of                                        
his chapel sounded as though he rightly                                         
divided I would                                                                 
a yes he he comes out of the W a                                                
Criswell wing of of our Southern Baptist                                        
life W Criswell was a dispensationalist                                         
who for the most part rightly divided                                           
Paige Patterson did as well there is no                                         
room for a person like W at Criswell                                            
who's obviously dead or a Paige                                                 
Patterson who's very much alive there's                                         
no room for them today in the Southern                                          
Baptist Convention sadly because of a                                           
number of things but with all of that I                                         
would say yes he's a dispensationalist                                          
now one of the things I would say he's                                          
not where I am but obviously we've                                              
already discussed that today he would be                                        
where I am in so many areas and I                                               
remember uh years ago you could probably                                        
find it I may have been erased from it                                          
but you could find it on the                                                    
southwestern website I preached a chapel                                        
service at Southwestern Seminary and I                                          
preached about the kingdom and I                                                
preached the kingdom as being future                                            
physical fraternal and so there was                                             
among all those Southern Baptists saying                                        
we're not the kingdom this is not the                                           
kingdom the kingdom is not in your heart                                        
the kingdom is not a spiritual thing the                                        
kingdom is not the church and afterwards                                        
we gotten dr. Patterson's pickup truck                                          
and the dog got in there with us and he                                         
he said I don't know if I'm supposed to                                         
say this he said I dare you to preach                                           
that at southern now Southern Seminary                                          
at a very different view of the kingdom                                         
has a very different view of the kingdom                                        
then his view now here's where I have a                                         
hard time knowing what to do with all                                           
that because even dr. Patterson would                                           
use the term kingdom much more in a                                             
general Church sense than I would and so                                        
there was some of that mixture in there                                         



even with he                                                                    
he very much agreed with my sermon and                                          
affirmed that sermon but I would say                                            
yeah he was a dispensationalist and                                             
rightly divided and if the Southern                                             
Baptist Convention was filled with                                              
preaching like Paige Patterson I don't                                          
think the Southern Baptist Convention                                           
would have the problems it has today but                                        
it's not filled with that and those who                                         
do preach with that are are have been                                           
kicked out or are retiring or                                                   
increasingly being kicked out that was                                          
along the same lines you got Paige                                              
Patterson Adrienne's and Morris Chapman                                         
even these who were at least in general                                         
view were dispensationalists and                                                
honestly they're they're just none of                                           
them left in leadership I don't know                                            
Chuck Kelly retired I don't think                                               
there's a single dispensationalist as                                           
ahead of any Southern Baptist entity                                            
that I'm aware of I maybe I don't know                                          
the new guy at the International Mission                                        
Board I don't honestly don't know where                                         
what what his positions are so it's a                                           
whole different world today than it was                                         
in that in that day Pastor Rick is the                                          
book the late great planet Earth worth                                          
picking up and reading today probably                                           
probably I think that how what's his                                            
name                                                                            
how Lindsey I think that how Lindsey                                            
wrote that book got carried away maybe                                          
publishers pushed him too hard                                                  
got into some date setting after that                                           
and some some craziness later on kind of                                        
backed off that and I think how Lindsey                                         
is probably pretty accurate today out                                           
pretty biblical today and he was then so                                        
avoid the middle stuff and let me say                                           
that it's been so many years since I                                            
read the late great planet Earth that I                                         
probably shouldn't give much but I think                                        
that it's worth picking up today to see                                         
here is                                                                         
dispensational influence that had an                                            
unbelievable impact on American culture                                         
in the 1970s and everybody read the late                                        
great planet Earth and discussed the                                            
late great planet Earth and it was very                                         
much used to to give dispensationalism                                          
another generation honestly and so I                                            
think it's worth going back even if                                             
nothing else for a historical point of                                          
view is he right in all things I'm sure                                         
he's not I mean later on II had some                                            
errors some of that might be embedded as                                        
a seed in the late great planet Earth                                           
but yeah I think you ought to do it and                                         
give us a book report Michael please                                            
explain Philippians 3:20 and first                                              



Thessalonians chapter 4 or 17 how can                                           
these two work out where do we spend                                            
eternity let's see if I can pull up                                             
that's those scriptures Philippians                                             
chapter 3 verse 20 our conversation is                                          
in heaven from whence also we look for                                          
the Savior the Lord Jesus Christ                                                
now our conversation here is it's a it's                                        
a political word here up in fact it                                             
comes from Pulis City our are going and                                         
coming our governance if you will is in                                         
heaven from whence we look for the                                              
Savior so we're here on earth and yet                                           
our let's see how Young's literal puts                                          
that as citizenship okay there's a                                              
political power power word if you will                                          
and so our citizenship our our                                                  
conversation with turning converse our                                          
comings and goings I think is would be                                          
that English is in heaven now with that                                         
let's compare that to first                                                     
Thessalonians 4:17 okay I see where                                             
we're going we which are alive and                                              
remain will be                                                                  
caught up to meet the Lord in the air                                           
and so we shall forever we will ever my                                         
former nasbe came out there so we shall                                         
ever be with the Lord now we we look for                                        
the Savior who's coming from heaven and                                         
I think that what we're getting at here                                         
is the these two things of forever being                                        
with the Lord our conversation is in                                            
heaven from whence we also look for the                                         
Savior and will forever be with the Lord                                        
who is in heaven now and we're going to                                         
meet him there and yet the Lord is                                              
coming I think that even when we are                                            
here our citizenship will be in heaven                                          
our citizenship now I think you can say                                         
is in heaven even though right now we're                                        
we're we're an alien strangers living in                                        
the wrong place I hope I interpreted                                            
that question correctly there Stephen in                                        
North Carolina has got a probably very                                          
accurate word he says you can get all                                           
the left being left behind in late great                                        
planet Earth books for 25 cents a day                                           
mean good we'll use paperback rack so                                           
check it out there that's where you get                                         
all the good old dispensational stuff is                                        
the good will paperback wrecked here                                            
yeah the good word I got a piggy bank                                           
almost full of coinage for Corrie Evans                                         
and his family got it in Branson last                                           
year I don't have one of my that's the                                          
one thing I don't have on the other side                                        
of the desk I should get that that's how                                        
we support Cory's work here is your                                             
piggy banks thank you I appreciate that                                         
did you hear the state of New York is                                           
requiring a $60 permit for stargazing                                           
yeah and the governor is seating oh he's                                        



the mayor I'm not sure if it's the state                                        
of New York or the city maybe it's the                                          
state I I did see that and I saw it was                                         
a Jones Beach or somewhere along there                                          
in Long Island and $60 permit for                                               
stargazing I am assuming I didn't read                                          
the article I'm going to hope against                                           
hope that                                                                       
what they mean is if you want to go                                             
spend the night on the beach in order to                                        
gaze at the Stars you have to have a                                            
$60.00 permit and they call it                                                  
stargazing what they mean is overnight                                          
permit please be what that means                                                
please be what that means if that's the                                         
case it's a little overpriced but I can                                         
understand if you go to a state park in                                         
New Mexico you're going to pay a permit                                         
to spend the night and I don't think we                                         
would call it stargazing though a lot of                                        
people might go down maybe to the                                               
Cimarron state park a little east from                                          
here and spend there I don't know what                                          
it is probably $20 to spend the night                                           
there and look at the Stars which are                                           
going to be so much better than Jones                                           
Beach or probably anywhere else New York                                        
State New Mexico happens to be about                                            
number one maybe number one I look up                                           
this in stargazing in all of the country                                        
the best places to see the stars come to                                        
my place I recommend the Taos Bible                                             
prophecy conference the Taos prophecy                                           
conference is the last week in September                                        
and late September early October is the                                         
best time you can see the Milky Way                                             
spread across the sky and it'll only                                            
cost you $59.99 for a permit I made that                                        
part up but I'll take your 60 bucks no                                          
I'll Drive you out there and I'll let                                           
you see and you can take pictures and                                           
you can stay out there as long as you                                           
want to we'll bring a jacket but we'll                                          
have fun now maybe they actually mean I                                         
you know you've got to pay $60 to                                               
stargaze and the only reason I say maybe                                        
even though that would be total lunacy                                          
is that the state of New York has like                                          
the state of California and they think                                          
that that you can add a tax on                                                  
everything and charge you for you know                                          
all of these things this is almost true                                         
with every state you take even the most                                         
conservative states and there is one fee                                        
after another after another after                                               
another after another after another and                                         
that's how they hide taxes and put that                                         
in there and I I was a state legislator                                         
I would put in a law that every receipt                                         
had every tax that was on their                                                 
delineated separately just so people                                            
could see so when you buy gas to find                                           



out you didn't pay 209 a gallon for gas                                         
for gas actually you paid you know                                              
dollar 51 and everything else went to                                           
state and local and federal governments                                         
let them see what they're paying there                                          
and so you know New York probably they                                          
they're gonna you know later start                                              
charging to you know a breathing permit                                         
and things like this because here's one                                         
who says let's see thirty five dollars                                          
for New York residents sixty four                                               
non-residents but just at seven state                                           
parks guess they're suspicious of folks                                         
at parks after dark again you know if if                                        
it means we're opening up the park for                                          
people who want to spend the night there                                        
that's good maybe I don't know maybe                                            
it's actually they're having a problem                                          
with people camping there and you know                                          
patrolling at night and the things that                                         
they need to do or cleaning up or maybe                                         
they've got the homeless moving in                                              
setting up camps and this is a way to                                           
stop that maybe there's something good                                          
about it but for heaven's sake at least                                         
try to find a better way to communicate                                         
it surely you could okay let's see here                                         
I think we are getting close to time and                                        
we're getting close to time getting                                             
close time for lunch we're well past                                            
time aren't we so the last question of                                          
the day is from the Marine does God                                             
being outside our time drastically                                              
changed the way we interpret certain                                            
passages of Scripture him seeing the                                            
beginning and the ending of our time                                            
until the new creation I would not put                                          
the word drastically in there I think                                           
that there are some some times in which                                         
it is slightly altered for example let's                                        
let me find the reference here or                                               
Colossians Colossians chapter 1 verse 13                                        
and in this passage of Scripture speaks                                         
of the Lord who hath delivered us from                                          
the power of darkness and transferred us                                        
into the kingdom of his dear son now in                                         
one sense you can say okay God is out of                                        
time                                                                            
and so the foot the fact that today on                                          
February the 3rd 2020 I'm still under                                           
the influence of the power of darkness                                          
and I'm still not in the kingdom of his                                         
dear son I'm actually into um the reign                                         
of michelle lujan-grisham                                                       
oh my goodness let's not get into that                                          
but I'm not there and so I could                                                
interpret that as God is out of time and                                        
space and so he sees the beginning of                                           
the end he he speaks of it from the big                                         
picture there is that sense but I don't                                         
think you even have to have that to get                                         
that translation out of that or that                                            



interpretation out of that because the                                          
fact is you know I still live in the                                            
power of darkness that has nothing to do                                        
with stargazing by the way but but you                                          
know I'm still subject to the things of                                         
death which is the ultimate power of                                            
darkness and I still live in New Mexico                                         
with Governor Grissom now through that                                          
then is there a reality that I am                                               
delivered so that he who believes in Him                                        
will never die I will have everlasting                                          
life that's a truth regardless of                                               
whether God is in time and space or not                                         
and transferred into the kingdom of his                                         
dear son am i guaranteed a position                                             
there so you know can I claim to be hey                                         
I'm a kingdom citizen I wouldn't                                                
necessarily use those words but can I                                           
can I make that claim I think I can even                                        
without that reality of God in time and                                         
time and space so I think that                                                  
it does help us to view and understand                                          
some of these things but I also think                                           
there are some things that are just such                                        
reality and so I can carry off those                                            
things even without that okay I think                                           
this is the longest ever we have gone on                                        
ask the theologian so you deserve a                                             
bonus I'm not sure what your bonus is                                           
going to be but you deserve a bonus talk                                        
to Bernice and exhale get you something                                         
tomorrow I'll give you 20% off this                                             
you'll use the coupon code Wednesday and                                        
that will be a dispensational publishing                                        
com but it won't be up till tomorrow                                            
very delighted to be with you today I                                           
look forward to being back tomorrow                                             
regular time and placed in a.m. mountain                                        
time and we'll have a great time taking                                         
your biblical theological and worldview                                         
questions thanks for going to Randy                                             
white ministries dot our G until next                                           
time you question the assumptions god                                           
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